

哈三中 2021—2022 学年度上学期 高三学年期末考试 英语 试卷

(考试时间: 120 分钟 试卷满分: 150分)



注意事项:

本试卷分第一部分(听力), 第二部分(阅读理解), 第三部分(语言知识运用), 第四部分(写作)。

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面5段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的A、B、C三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完 每段对话后, 你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

- 1. What will the speakers do today?
 - A. Tour around the city.
- B. Buy a train ticket.
- C. Visit a park.

- 2. What did the woman do last weekend?
 - A. She went on a trip.
- B. She cleaned her kitchen. C. She moved to a new apartment.
- 3. Where did the man work part-time?
 - A. In a department store.
- B. In a post office.
- C. In a bank.

- 4. What is the man doing?
 - A. Having a class.
- B. Reading a book.
- C. Taking an exam.
- 5. Where does the conversation take place?
 - A. In a store.
- B. In a concert.
- C. In a library.

第二节 (共15小题; 每小题1.5分, 满分22.5分)

听下面5段对话或独自。每段对话或独白后有几个小题, 从题中所给的A、B、C三个选项中选出最 佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出5秒钟 的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

- 6. Why was Loretta on the news?
 - A. She wrote a song for the TV station.
- B. Sheswon a music contest.
- . She sang a song for charity.

- 7. What does Loretta think of singing?
 - A. It gives her great pleasure.
 - B. It will make her famous one day.
 - C. It takes too much of her time.

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

- 8. Who is Mr. Butler?
 - A. The woman's boss.
- The woman's customer.
- C. The woman's workmate.

- 9. What does the man advise the woman to do?
 - A. Do her best to help others.
 - B. Deal with complaints properly.
 - C. Put Mr. Butler's phone calls through to him.

听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。

- 10. What are the man's hobbies?
 - A. Fishing and stamp collecting.
 - B. Reading and watching TV.
 - C. Watching TV and collecting stamps.
- 11. What does the man say about the woman?
 - A. She is popular.

- B. She is bad-tempered.
- C. She lacks patience.

英语试题 第1页 共8页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



哈三中 2021—2022 学年度上学期 高三学年期末考试 英语 试卷

(考试时间: 120 分钟 试卷满分: 150 分)

注意事项:

本试卷分第一部分(听力),第二部分(阅读理解),第三部分(语言知识运用),第四部分《写作)。

第一节 (共5小题;每小题1.5分,满分7.5分)

听下面 5 段对话。每段对话后有一个小题,从题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完 每段对话后, 你都有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话仅读一遍。

- 1. What will the speakers do today?
 - A. Tour around the city.
- B. Buy a train ticket.
- C. Visit a park.

- 2. What did the woman do last weekend?
 - A. She went on a trip.
- B. She cleaned her kitchen. C. She moved to a new apartment.
- 3. Where did the man work part-time?
 - A. In a department store.
- B. In a post office.
- C. In a bank.

- 4. What is the man doing?
 - A. Having a class.
- B. Reading a book.
- C. Taking an exam.
- 5. Where does the conversation take place?
 - A. In a store.
- B. In a concert.
- C. In a library.

第二节 (共15 小题; 每小题 1.5 分, 满分 22.5 分)

听下面 5 段对话或独自。每段对话或独白后有几个小题, 次题中所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最 佳选项。听每段对话或独白前,你将有时间阅读各个小题,每小题5秒钟;听完后,各小题将给出5秒钟 的作答时间。每段对话或独白读两遍。

听第6段材料,回答第6、7题。

- 6. Why was Loretta on the news?
 - A. She wrote a song for the TV station.
- B. Sheswon a music contest.
- . She sang a song for charity.

- 7. What does Loretta think of singing?
 - A. It gives her great pleasure.
 - B. It will make her famous one day.
 - C. It takes too much of her time.

听第7段材料,回答第8、9题。

- 8. Who is Mr. Butler?
 - A. The woman's boss.
- The woman's customer.
- C. The woman's workmate.

- 9. What does the man advise the woman to do?
 - A. Do her best to help others.
 - B. Deal with complaints properly.
 - C. Put Mr. Butler's phone calls through to him.

听第8段材料,回答第10至12题。

- 10. What are the man's hobbies?
 - A. Fishing and stamp collecting.
 - B. Reading and watching TV.
 - C. Watching TV and collecting stamps.
- 11. What does the man say about the woman?
 - A. She is popular.

- B. She is bad-tempered.
- C. She lacks patience.

英语试题 第1页 共8页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 2

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



12. Where does the conversation probably take place?

A. In a library.

B. By a lake.

C. At a cinema.

听第9段材料,回答第13至16题。

13. What is the most important transportation in Karl's village now?

A. The plane.

B. The bus.

C. The boat.

14. What type of work do many people in Karl's village do now?

A. They fish in a boat.

B. They make tools by hand.

C. They do business on the Internet.

15. What does Karl think of the old lifestyle?

A. Easy.

B. Exciting.

C. Dangerous.

16. What is Karl most interested in?

A. Modern clothes.

B. Computer games.

C. Hunting tales.

听第 10 段材料,回答第 17 至 20 题。

17. What is the weather probably like today?

A. Rainy.

B. Dry.

C. Hot.

18. Where did Matt begin his journey?

A. In England.

B. In California.

C. In Hawaii.

19. How many hours was Matt's longest flight?

A. Sixteen and a half hours.

B. Sixteen hours.

C. Fourteen hours.

20. What will Matt do next?

A. Interview someone.

B. Share his experiences.

C. Plan on another journey.

第二部分 阅读理解(共两节,满分 40 分) 第一节 (共 15 小题;每小题 2 分,满分 30 分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的A、B、C和D四个选项中,选出最佳选项

A W

The long summer vacation is a perfect time for reading, and these are the books you'll want on your reading list. Every product is independently selected by our editors. If you buy something through our links, we may earn a commission (佣金).

The Good Neighbor: The Life and Work of Fred Rogers

If you or your children grew up watching *Mister Rogers' Neighborhood*, you'll want this 2018 book by Maxwell King to be at the top of your list. It is the first full-length biography of Mr. Rogers and gives readers a never-before inside look at the life and career of the beloved television icon.

The Darwin Affair

Billed as one of the most "inventive and entertaining novels of 2019," this Victorian-era thriller by writer Tim Mason is a perfect addition to your summer reading list. Set in London in 1860, it details the events that occur after an intruder (\square λ Ξ) tries to murder Queen Victoria. Fast-paced and lively, this page-turner would appeal to fans of Charles Dickens.

Becoming

In her *New York Times* Best Seller biography, former First Lady Michelle Obama gives readers a personal glimpse into her childhood, schooling, early career choices, marriage and life in the White House. Eye-opening and inspirational, *Becoming* gives us a fascinating look into the life of one of the most recognized women in America.

The Lemon Sisters

英语试题 第2页 共8页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



This new novel by best-selling author novelist Jill Shalvis is sure to appeal to fans of her previous contemporary romance novels. It tells the story of Mindy Lemon, a mom of three, and her sister Brooke. If you're a fan of romance novels, you'll want to add it to your list.

21. How did Mr. Rogers gain his popularity?

A. Through his character on TV.

B. Through Maxwell King's book.

C. By watching neighborhood.

D. By writing biographies.

22. What do we know about The Darwin Affair according to the text?

A. It is entertaining and relaxing.

B. It is published in London.

C. It tells a story in the 19th century.

D. It is written by Charles Dickens

23. Whose book will you choose if you want to read books about love stories?

A. Maxwell King's.

B. Tim Mason's.

C. Michelle Obama's.

D. Jill Shalvis's.

B

"Don't answer it," I said to Sam. Our door in the inner city is constantly knocked on; our previous door in the suburbs rarely so. Sam has a full-time job and cannot spend his days answering requests to fix leaking baths or carry cash to the bank.

Sam opened the door and it was Mervin.

"There's a bird on the second floor," he said: "It's in trouble."

Sam followed Mervin upstairs. Mervin pointed and turned to let Sam look. It was a pigeon, the most common of all birds; the bird most likely to foul your newly washed car. And it wasn't flying away. It was stamping in circles. As Sam bent to look, Mervin coughed, "Number two."

Sam asked him to repeat that. "Number two," Mervin said. "The pigeon has been sitting in his own number two, and now it's stuck to his foot."

It had rained for five days, and the bird was young. It could have been sheltering in a wet nest of its own waste, which had then dried on its foot, preventing it from flying away. The pigeon moved in a few more circles. Sam bent to take another look. Mervin said, "All right, then," and walked away.

"Why does everyone think you must solve the problems around here?" I said to Sam when he returned with his story. "It's a bird. Just leave it on the stairs, and let nature take its course." Sam didn't agree. Then he went to the garage and emptied the cardboard box containing our imported camping mats. He returned with the gray pigeon in the box. He showed the bird to our children and they decided to keep it.

They put its foot in the warm water bath and got rid of its waste. Immediately the pigeon erupted in a bomb of feathers and began flying.

24. How did the author respond to the knocks?

A. She was astonished.

C. She got passionate.

25. Why was the pigeon moving in circles'

A. It was learning to fly.

C. It got caught in the rain.

26. What did Sam use the cardboard box to do?

A. Shelter from rain.

C. Make a nest for the bird.

27. What can we learn about Sam from the text?

A. He is sweet.

C. He is manful.

B. She was panicked into fleeing.

D. She felt fed up.

B. It was trapped by its waste.

D. It was badly injured.

B. Give it to Mervin.

D. Wash camping mats.

B. He is intellectual.

D. He is approachable.

英语试题 第3页 共8页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站:<u>www.zizzs.com</u> 微信客服:zizzs2018



C

Every year around the world, humans waste an estimated 1.3 billion tons of food. This happens even though many people go hungry. So some people have made it their life's work to connect the two: claiming food before it goes to waste and then giving it to people who are hungry.

One of those people is Bret Myers. In 2011, Myers started Nourish Now, a food recovery and food bank in the U.S. state of Maryland. This non-profit organization collects food and then gives it to the poor and organizations that support them.

"Nourish Now is a food recovery-based food bank that recovers food from restaurants, catering companies, grocery stores, hotels, farms and more, and then donates that food directly to families in need and kids in need at local schools."

Each month, it recovers more than 20,000 kilograms of food and serves 700 needy families, schools and social organizations. Every day, staff and volunteers repackage the donations and distribute them to recipients (接 受者).

A woman named Rhoda is one of the recipients. She describes the quality of the food delivered to her family by Nourish Now. "It consists of fresh food, fruits and vegetables. You will get bread. Sometimes you get dairy products such as yogurt or milk. And you will get some meat items also. And if you get lucky you might get cooked food, or prepared salads, and stuff like that."

The supplies can feed a family for five days. Each recipient is able to receive food every 30 days. And the packages are made to fit the dietary needs of each family.

Besides families, the organization also donates small meals called spacks to several nearby schools and social

Nourish Now has grown considerably since it opened. Brenda is one of them. Part of her job as a volunteer is to make sure that none of the food goes to waste.

"In the morning, I make sure that all the things that came late yesterday, get put away so that we use that last, and we used the things that came the day before first, so that we're always giving fresh food and we're not throwing out anything."

- 28. What do we know about Nourish Now?
 - A. It donates money to the poor.

B. It benefits from collecting food.

C. It gets food from many places.

- D. It distributes food only to the poor.
- 29. What does the underlined word "them" in Paragraph 2 refer to?
 - A. Nourish Now.
- B. The poor.
- C. Food banks.
- D. Organizations.
- 30. What does the author want to clarify with the example of Rhoda in Paragraph 5?
 - A. The food is fresh and rich.
 - B. She isn't satisfied with the food supplied.
 - C. Eating better can keep people healthier.
 - D. She can get food donations every five days.
- 31. What is the best title for the text?
 - A. People Should Take Care of the Weak
- B. The Poor Are Suffering from Starvation
- C. Nourish Now Calls on People to Save Food D. Nourish Now Uses Leftover Food to Feed the Hungry

D

Nearly every week, we hear news about the latest successes and failures in driverless vehicles. But we hear little about how other industries are developing this same kind of technology. One industry heavily involved in researching and developing artificial intelligence, or AI, is agriculture. Companies are experimenting with high-tech tools that can help farmers save time and money, while reducing environment-harming chemicals.

英语试题 第4页 共8页

咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方微信公众号: zizzsw 官方网站:www.zizzs.com 微信客服:zizzs2018



One of the companies is ecoRobotix of Switzerland. It created a robot equipped with AI and cameras to identify all plants on a farm. The robot has four wheels to carry it through the fields in search of weeds. Computer-controlled arms then lower and spray the weeds with small amounts of herbicide (除草剂). Company officials say the robot can fully operate on its own for up to 12 hours a day while being powered by the sun. It uses the same kind of sensor and positioning technology used to guide driverless vehicles. A farmer can also control the equipment through a smartphone.

The co-founder of ecoRobotix, Aurelien Demaurex, says the farm robot can kill weeds with 20 times less herbicide than traditional methods. This is because the system uses exactly the chemical in the exact place required to kill the weeds. Currently, farmers spread weed killers over massive areas to destroy unwanted plants.

Another company developing farm robotics is California-based Blue River Technology. The company has a system called "See & Spray", which it claims was the world's first smart sprayer. The system — which connects to the back of a tractor — is also equipped with AI to identify and chemically kill only the weeds. It can also spray chemicals on wanted plants to help them grow. Ben Chostner, vice president of business development for Blue River Technology, explains in a company video that See & Spray technology uses the same deep learning methods used in facial recognition.

Ben said, "The first time the machine saw a pigweed, it didn't know what kind of plant it was. But we taught it — by giving it tens of thousands of examples of that pigweed — and now it's an expert in pigweed."

- 32. How will AI benefit agriculture?
 - A. It will fund agriculture research.
- B. It contributes to low-cost farming.
- D. It frees all farmers from field work.
- C. It can avoid harmful chemicals, 33. What do the products of the two companies have in common?
 - A. They use recognition technology.
- B. They are powered by solar energy.
- C. They are connected with smartphones.
- D. They can help wanted plants grow rapidly.
- 34. What do Ben Chostner's words suggest about the robot?
 - A. It is environmentally friendly.
- B. It is good at self-improving.

C. It has the learning ability.

- D. It can track various plants.
- 35. What is the text mainly about?
 - A. The experiment in farming robots.
- B. A new trend in artificial intelligence.
- C. Modern See & Spray technology.
- D. Artificial intelligence in agriculture.

第二节(共5小题;每小题2分,共10分)

根据短文内容、从短文后的选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。选项中有两项为多余选项。

How to Choose the Right Career?

Choosing the right career can be difficult and consequently you will find many of us can hardly find a suitable job in our daily life. 36

Assess your hobbies. It is very easy to turn your hobbies or something you love doing into a future career. Many hobbies are related to real world needs and positions. Consider what you like to do and how that might fit into a career. Remain humble as you work toward your goal.

Assessing your skills

Consider what skills you are good at. If you are particularly good at certain skills, such as fixing things or making things, this can provide you with a great future career, since skilled labor is often in demand and you will find it easy to find work. ____38___. People who interact with others well can easily get careers as social workers or in marketing and similar business positions.

Considering your current state

英语试题 第5页 共8页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 6 官方网站:www.zizzs.com 微信客服:zizzs2018



Explore yourself. Figuring out what you should do with your life may sometimes require you to get to know yourself better. If you want a career that will really make you happy, you have to have an impressive awareness of what you want and what you enjoy. ____39___.

Thinking about your future

Examine your future financial security. One of the most important things to consider is if the career path you're choosing will provide you with an acceptable level of financial security. In other words, will you be able to make enough money to support yourself and your family? Meanwhile, you are supposed to pay special attention to your future job stability. ____40___. Accordingly, you will need to consider if the career you choose is stable enough for you and your desires for the future.

Admittedly, the combination of the above four steps proved extremely effective when choosing the future career. Once you get started, you'll find it quite beneficial and even enjoyable!

- A. Evaluating your interests
- B. Assessing your personality
- C. Therefore, having a defined career direction will help you achieve your goal
- D. Job markets changes a lot as society needs different things at different times
- E. For some people, this means taking some time off to decide what's vital to them
- F. If you have a good command of communicating with others, there are jobs for you as well
- G. However, with serious self-planning and self-reflection, you can set yourself on a path towards a fulfilling career

第三部分: 英语知识运用(共两节,满分 45 分) 第一节 完形填空(共 20 小题;每小题 1.5 分,满分 30 分)

阅读下面短义,从短义后各题所给的A、B、C和D四个选项中,选出可以填入空日处的最佳选	.坝。
Few 17-year-old girls know how to weld (焊接) two metal pipes together. I have learned this skill in the	
five years as a(n) 41 for my father's personal plumbing (管道装置) business. This summer job	often
	tough
and elegant attitude. It is often difficult to cope with. But 144	

Every morning, I have to put on a pair of mens feans. Most of my peers are 45 to wear it in public. I 46 tied my hair when I rushed out of the house, and 47 in to the front passenger seat of the plumber's construction vehicle.

When my peers were part-time babysitters or lifeguards, I was helping my father in the dirty bathroom or the basement. Thick dust _____49 ___ my nose and mouth, and my hands became black. There is nothing beautiful and neat; everything in front of you is _____. Honestly speaking, I felt _____51 ____, discouraged and unable to think hard.

Pipe work is a tough job, and I sometimes hate it. I asked myself why I had to ______ these dust and sweat. I can even find another job, a ______ job more like my peers.

My dad and I not only create chaos, but we also create ____59__. When customers are ___60__ for our work, I understand that we have brought order to their lives in small places. The physical and mental discomfort of plumbing work is worth it.

- 41. A. companion B. fellow C. assistant D. engineer
- 42. A. misfortune B. pleasure C. discomfort D. injury

英语试题 第6页 共8页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



43. A. requires	B. reflects	C. reviews	D. recovers
44. A. promised	B. waited	C. resisted	D. insisted
45. A. eager	B. able	C. unwilling	D. impatient
46. A. carefully	B. normally	C. eventually	D. hurriedly
47. A. looked	B. moved	C. climbed	D. turned
48. A. big	B. damp	C. cool	D. warm
49. A. covered	B. separated	C. infected	D. protected
50. A. dangerous	B. interesting	C. crucial	D. ugly 1
51. A. fearless	B. powerless	C. effortless	D, endless
52. A. respect	B. wipe	C. tolerate	D. replace
53. A. renewable	B. responsible	C. regular	D. realistic
54. A. However	B. Therefore	C. Otherwise	D. Instead
55. A. disturbing	B. surprising	C. touching	D. warning
56. A. smooth	B. smart	C. dirty	D. violent
57. A. controlling	B. accepting . 115	C. finishing	D. handling
58. A. excuse	B. puzzle	C. description	D. exception
59. A. memory	B. luck	C. order	D. wealth
60. A. grateful	B. ready	C. thirsty	D. sorry
		-25	<i>S</i> .

第二节(共10小题;每小题1.5分,满分15分)

阅读下面短文, 在空白处填入 1 个适当的单词或括号内单词的正确形式。

World Read Aloud Day is celebrated each year on the first Wednesday of March. It was started by the LitWorld. org website in 2010 and ___61__ (reach) 65 countries over the past few years. The aim is ___62 (inspire) people worldwide who cannot read to enjoy the benefits of a book. The website asks everyone to celebrate the day by taking a book, finding an audience and reading out aloud. It is about taking ___63__ (act) to show the world ___64__ the right to read and write belongs to all the people.

The website asks visitors to join in the movement to reduce the number of illiterate people in the world. It is 65 ____ (absolute) necessary to help those who cannot read. The website says, "It's time to start by reading aloud to ____ 66 ___ might like it. Share a book with a child who might need it, share a story with someone who would treasure it, ___ 67 ___ listen patiently to someone else's story as they share with you." ___ 68 ___ United Nations says, "Literacy involves ___ 69 ___ (diversity) learning in enabling individuals to achieve their goals, to develop their knowledge and to participate fully ____ 70 ___ society." In that way, World Read Aloud Day does help make a difference.

第四部分 写作(共两节,满分35分)

第一节 短文改错(共10小题;每小题1分,满分10分)

第一节 短文改错 (共10小题;每小题1分,满分10分)

假定英语课上英语老师要求同桌之间交换修改作文,请你修改同桌写的以下作文。文中共有 10 处语言错误,每句中最多有两处。每处错误仅涉及一个单词的增加、删除或修改。

增加:在缺词处加一个漏字符号(人),并在其下面写出该加的词。

英语试题 第7页 共8页

8官方微信公众号: zizzsw咨询热线: 010-5601 9830官方网站: www.zizzs.com微信客服: zizzs2018



删除: 把多余的词用斜线(\)划掉。

修改:在错的词下划一横线,在该词下面写出修改后的词。

It was a math test, for which I have prepared for a long time. So much importance I attach to it that I even felt a little nervous before a test. My heart began to beat wild immediately I took my seat in the classrooms. Looking at the test paper, our mind went blank. I attempted to focus my attention and it was impossible. So I closed my eyes and took a deep breath, try to calm down. It worked. Gradually I recovered from my calminess. Feeling more relaxing, I picked up my pen and began to write.

第二节 书面表达 (25分)

你校英文报正在开展征文活动,主题是"观看英文电影对英语学习的帮助"。请你写一篇英语短文投 稿,内容包括:

- 1. 喜爱的电影类型;
- 2. 心得和收获;
- 3. 个人建议。

注意:

- 1. 词数 100 左右;

2. 标题已给出,不计入总词数 English Movies and English Study

英语试题 第8页 共8页

官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830 官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018



10

关于我们

自主选拔在线是致力于提供新高考生涯规划、强基计划、综合评价、三位一体、学科竞赛等政策资讯的升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有网站(<mark>网址:www.zizzs.com</mark>)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵,用户群体涵盖全国90%以上的重点中学师生及家长,在全国新高考、自主选拔领域首屈一指。

如需第一时间获取相关资讯及备考指南,请关注自主选拔在线官方微信号:zizzsw。





官方微信公众号: zizzsw 咨询热线: 010-5601 9830

官方网站: www.zizzs.com 微信客服: zizzs2018